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a part of these events. Spring is upon us and boating season is almost here. Tyler
Zoltanski and Jeff Cromwell have been busy orchestrating dock installation. Be sure to
come on down and help with the work–they’re not going to install themselves. 

Lady Shannon and I have been fortunate to continue our journey of enjoying other
club’s celebrations, while meeting new people and growing the friendships we’ve made
along the way. Recently we attended Ford Yacht Club’s Ball honoring Commodore Dave
Teserero and Lady Shelly Kenward and Bay View Yacht Club’s Ball honoring
Commodore Nate Edmunds and Gentleman Tony Blank. Toledo Yacht Club’s Ball
honoring Commodore Marilyn Kocevar and Gentleman Mike is upcoming this month.   

In April, the club will be hosting the South of the Border party presented by the Four
Clubs. Be sure to get your tickets from a bridge officer. Toledo Sailing Club’s Annual
Commodore fundraiser is April 13th. Also, see a bridge officer for details on attending.
Homecoming sign ups are available. Be sure to sign up to help make this a wonderful
weekend. As a reminder, we are a Poker Run this year–making it extra special…and extra
busy. Your help is appreciated!

Lady Shannon and I can’t thank everyone enough for trusting us to represent you, nor
can we thank all the people enough who make this club go!

Looking forward to seeing everyone on both the land and water.

- Commodore Brian Richards and Lady Shannon
tsccommodore24@gmail.com
(419) 343-9170
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Greeting TSC! 

Every turn of the calendar page brings a new journey to explore,
challenge to climb, occasion to celebrate, and opportunity to
thank the people who make it all work. The all stars of this club
are keeping it rolling. The Fish Fries, Jiggs Dinner, Masquerade
Party were predictably huge successes. Thank you To RC AJ
Moser, Lady Bonnie, Marc Snyder, and everyone else that was a 



BIRTHDAYS
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We had 3 members go from Provisional to into Full membership, Brenda Cole,
Joseph Haines and John Polosky.

We had one resignation from James Kerr.

Our R/C AJ & Lady Bonnie are doing a great job with all the events they have planned.
And our Fleet Captain Jeff Cromwell is doing a great job keeping us busy with
traveling around to other clubs.

Remember to get your work hours in, there are plenty of events to help out with.

Cheers!

- Vice Commodore Chuck Martin
chuckmartin.tsc@gmail.com

Members

It’s April already and the docks are starting to go in. We have one
new member Nick & Luan Scott. They were voted in as a
provisional member on March 20th.  Should you see them at the
club please make them feel welcome.

VICE COMMODORE CHUCK MARTIN 

PC April Flynn - 04/02
PC Michael Schmuhl - 04/04

Andrew Parish - 04/07
PC Mark Wittenberg - 04/08

Hans Wilke - 04/09
Lady Lori Abramczyk - 04/11

Carol Semersky- 04/13

PC Dan Radwanski - 04/21
PC Jeff Sanford - 04/21

Gary Hersch - 04/23
JoAnne McLean - 04/24

Russ Wells - 04/26
Ryan Kurtz - 04/29

PC Toby Ward - 04/29

Jeffrey Brown -04/14
Scott Phillips - 04/15

Rodney Hopper - 04/18
Karl Murphy - 04/18
Todd Cherry - 04/20
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Hello members,

Our docks have started to fill the harbor, and boating season is now in sight! Let’s all
help out with the dock committee and work hard to get the docks finished in record
time. Progress on the island is moving along and should provide us with nice protection.

Last month we hosted The Bradberries at the Masquerade Party. In my opinion, this was
the best party we have had, but unfortunately the member turnout was disappointing
and many missed out on a great night. 

With the help of PC Marc Snyder, Lady Dayna and the rest of the kitchen crew, we had 

U P C O M I N G  E V E N T S
April 2nd - Board Meeting

April 4th - Private Party

April 8th - Total Eclipse Watch Party Potluck

April 17th - General Membership Meeting

April 20th - Hat Burning and Country Night

April 26th - South of the Border

May 4th - Kentucky Derby

Mary 17th - Euchre Tournament

REAR COMMORDORE ANDREW “AJ” MOSER

 three successful fish fry’s and a Jiggs dinner in March. The food was raved about by all who attended. So
many people helped to make these events a success, and I am very grateful to you all.

The next club event will be the Eclipse Potluck. Come watch this “once in a lifetime” event with your TSC
family. There will be eclipse glasses for sale and there are currently TSC Eclipse shirts available for pre-order.
There are rumors that the grill may be set up by then as well. If that happens, we will throw some burgers and
dogs on as well.

The TSC Auxiliary is hosting a “Hat Burning” and country night on April 20th. Sign up sheets are at the club for
the hat burning, and that portion is required to be reserved and paid for prior to the event.

As we move into boating season, we are also preparing for Opening of the Port. The annual fundraiser, South
of the Border, will be held at TSC this year on April 26th. See myself or another bridge officer for your tickets.
The event features an all you can eat taco bar and entertainment. Let’s show the other clubs why TSC is the
place to be.

May will start off with an early event as the Kentucky Derby is on May 4th this year. Information will be posted
at the club as plans are finalized.

Our April meeting night dinner will be Shepherd's Pie, prepared by Denise Getzinger, since we had a last
minute change of plans at the March meeting with the leftover Jiggs dinners.

See you at the club,
-Rear Commodore AJ Moser  |  ajmosertsc@gmail.com
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Burgee Steals: Ready for Action - Looking to partake in a burgee steal? Reach out to me! With a little
coordination, we can make it an exhilarating experience for everyone involved.

Mark Your Calendars for the Poker Run - And speaking of excitement, don't forget about the poker runs!
Here's a quick rundown of the dates:
- TSC: June 14th weekend.                              - Nugent's Canal: August 2nd weekend
- Swan Boat Club: July 5th weekend.            - Bay View Yacht Club: August 16th weekend
- Elba-Mar: July 12th weekend

We're eyeing the attendance award this year, and with such a lineup, it's bound to be a thrilling competition.
Let's come together, enjoy the camaraderie, and make this boating season one for the books!

Here's to a fantastic April and an even better boating season ahead. See you at the club!

Fleet Captain Jeff Cromwell
jc.anicca@gmail.com

FLEET CAPTAIN JEFF CROMWELL 
Greetings TSC Members!

Get Ready for an Exciting April at TSC!

April is gearing up to be an action-packed month at the Toledo Sailing Club (TSC),
even though we've got no organized trips on the horizon. Instead, we're setting our
sights on the boating season and our cherished tradition of burgee steals! It's the
perfect opportunity to ensure your boats are sea-ready and to dive into the
spirited fun of attempting a burgee steal from neighboring clubs. 

Wow it’s April already! The docks are getting in and before we know it, it will be
boating season. 

 

Please keep our TSC family in your thoughts and prayers, you never know what someone may be going
through. 

If you want to include something in the sunshine report, please contact me by the 21st of the month.

Sincerely,  

Mary Maenle - Sunshine Reporter

SUNSHINE REPORT MARY MAENLE
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.Membership:  We are always accepting new members. Membership is open to the spouse,
significant other, widow (who are not current general members) or children (over 18) of our
members. $10 yearly. If you see a new member - let’s get their spouse or significant other
involved.

Fundraiser:  The Annual Plant and Flower sale has begun. Fill out a form, return and receive your
voucher to pick up the flowers May 5th-10th - Perfect Mothers Day Gift! You have till May 5th to
turn it in. Flyers will be posted on Facebook and sent via email.

Hanging Baskets from Tom Strains & Sons will be on sale at TSC May 5th from 11am to 2pm.
These are first come - only 60 available - plus this is the last day to turn in your voucher.

Happy Cinco de Mayo - we will have Burritos, Bloody Mary’s, Mimosas, and Tequila Sunrise for
sale.

Venmo:   @ToledoSailingClubAux

Facebook: Toledo Sailing Club Auxiliary - if you are not on the page, please reach out to me. This
is your main source of information.

TSCA Next Meeting: June 19th @ 7:00 at TSC Clubhouse.  All of our meetings will now be
Quarterly:  December-April-June-September. Special Meetings can be called when needed.

TSCA President Tracy Devries
TracyTSCA@gmail.com

Hello from the Auxiliary!

Showcase news:  Come check out the showcase. New items are always
going in. Sign up sheet is up for Homecoming - great opportunity for
hours and to meet people. Watch for the new item that we will be
promoting for homecoming. Please contact Bonnie if you would like to
see something go into the showcase. If you would like to purchase
anything from the Showcase Bonnie, Jodi Flores, and I will be able to
help you.

TSCA PRESIDENT TRACY DEVRIES
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If you don’t already have plans for watching The Great North America Eclipse on April 8, put the
club deck on your radar. Weather pending (please be a good weather day… 🙏  🤞  TSC is in the
direct path to witness a Total Eclipse for over a minute! 

The eclipse will start around 1:55 pm and finish by 4:26 pm leaving TSC in total darkness for a
minute at about 3:12 p.m. Come witness history at TSC!! It will not happen here again until 2099. 

Speaking of events, keep in mind that Homecoming is right around the corner. We anticipate a lot
of guests that weekend and will need more than our normal bartenders to pull it off. If you are
interested in being part of the Bar Team for this event, please contact me. 

Finally, it saddens me to have to warn you, but be on the lookout for Funny Money. Unfortunately,
one of our bartenders noticed a counterfeit $20 in her tips from last month. Assuming when there
is one found circulating in the community, there is probably another, please be diligent in
glancing at your cash around town so that you don’t get swindled too. 

That’s all for now Friends, take care and be safe. 

Sincerely,
Seidona Avery-Lather
tscbar@gmail.com
(419) 329-0745

NOTES FROM THE BAR

Hello Friends! 

Now that the weather is breaking, it’s nice to see some familiar faces
coming out of hibernation… or back from jet setting. Welcome Back!  

Kudos to all the members involved in preparations and cooking at the
Fish Frys and Jiggs Dinner. You all proved again that Teamwork makes
the Dreamwork. Well-done.  
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JUST A REMINDER!
All articles, advertisements,
events or announcements must
be received by May 19th by 12:00
pm to make it in the next
Waterline.  
Please submit to:
bonnietsca@gmail.com 
Thank you!

Interested in running your own personal
ad in the Waterline?

Email bonnietsca@gmail.com for details.
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APPOINTMENTS  

Fleet Captain Power- Jeff Cromwell

Fleet Surgeon- Dr. Tim Duckett 

Safety Officer- Brad Ruhberg

Sergeant-at-Arms- Jim Miller

Harbor Master- Floyd Keaton

Dock Master- Tyler Zoltanski 

Sunshine Reporter- Mary Maenle

Work Hours Chair- Dan Shively

Bar- Seidona Avery-Lather

Parliamentarian- Stacy Slicker

Waterline Editor- Bonnie Moser 
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FLAG OFFICERS

Commodore- Brian Richards

Vice Commodore- Chuck Martin

Rear Commodore- Andrew “AJ” Moser 

Recording Secretary- Denise Getzinger 

Treasurer- PC Doug Hoff 

Financial Secretary- PC Michele

VanDromme

BOARD OF DIRECTORS

Chairman of the Board- Ken Outly

Vice Chairman- Bob Axtel

Secretary of the Board-  Amy Petro

Auditing Liaison- Ken Outly

Auxiliary Liaison- Amy Petro

Blue Gavel Liaison- PC April Flynn

Constitution/By-Laws- Amy Petro

Dock Liaison- Tyler Zoltanski

Grounds Liaison- Karl Kreft

House Liaison- Jeff Hood

Kitchen/Bar Liaison- PC Dan Maenle 

Planning & Maintenance- Ryan Miller

Security Liaison- Floyd Keaton

Capital Improvements - Bob Axtel

DELEGATES

AYC Head Delegate- Ryan Miller 

AYC Delegate-  PC April Flynn

AYC Delegate- Ken Outly

AYC Delegate at Large- PC Ken Zoltanski

Delegate to ILYA - PC Russ Wells

AUXILIARY

President- Tracy DeVries

Vice President- Denise Berndt

Treasurer- Bonnie Moser

Secretary- Jodi Stachowiak

AUXILIARY BOARD MEMBERS

Lina Barrera

Sherri Rutter

Brian Pegorsch

Toledo Sailing Club
Walbridge Park
P.O. Box 141133
Toledo, Ohio 43609
Phone (419) 382- 5841
Website www.toledosailingclub.com
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